
 

March 28, 2023 
 
 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member Quigley: 
 
I am requesting funding for the Marion County Safety Corridor in fiscal year 2024. The 
entity to receive funding for this project is Marion County located at 5155 Silverton Road 
NE, Building 1 Salem, Oregon 97305. 
 
The funding would be used for constructing a highway safety median along the 
McKay/Yergen/Ehlen Road Safety Corridor. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer 
funds because this area is subject to multiple fatal crashes a year that a safety median will 
prevent. 
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized 
under 23 USC, Section 133, Surface Transportation Block Grant Program.  
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 
immediate family. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 

Andrea Salinas 
Member of Congress 


